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Dear Parents

Youth and children’s groups, Autumn 2019

I hope you had an enjoyable and refreshing summer? With term now already underway, I wanted to drop you a line with a few important matters concerning the children and young people’s work at NMBC for the term ahead.

Attached to this mail is the planned term programme for the Sunday morning groups, together with blank information forms (three different age groups) which need to be completed and returned, either to me by e mail or to group leaders on a Sunday morning, within the next two weeks. Please complete these forms for each of your children, even if you have done so in previous years. It is extremely important, both for safeguarding and general health and safety reasons, that we hold accurate and up-to-date information on the children and young people in our care. Please do speak to me if you have any particular individual concerns re your children so that we can do our best to support them and you.

As a reminder, the age group structure of the Sunday groups is as below:
	Group
	Age group
	Overall Leader(s)

	Crèche
	0-2 (Babies and Toddlers)
	Di Bishop

	Seedlings
	3-4 (Nursery)
	Ann and Andy Farmilo

	Thumbs Up
	4-7 (Reception - Y2)
	Jill Mumford and Joan Daniel

	Kingdom Kids
	7-11 (Y3-6)
	Elly Keevil and Stuart Burrows

	Over and Out
	11-18 (Y7-13)
	Simon Bramwell + team



As you may be aware, I am currently overseeing both the children’s and youth work at NMBC, working together with our fantastic team of leaders and helpers. Caroline Wilson is the children and young people’s advocate and serves as a point of independent contact and advice. She can be contacted initially on: caroline.wilson27@btinternet.com

We are currently in the process of reviewing children’s and youth activities outside of Sunday mornings and would really like to hear comments from parents with children of any age as to the interest/needs of their children in this area. We would also love to hear from the children and young people themselves concerning any areas of general church life in which they would like to take part. We now have several teenagers committed to helping with younger groups on a Sunday morning from time to time and are always keen to give young people the opportunity to express their gifts/explore their interests in any area.

Finally, as a parent myself, I wanted to signpost you towards two really great organisations with a passion for sharing and communicating faith in the family:
· https://kitchentable.org.uk/ (an initiative linked to Care for the Family, with a helpful website and monthly newsletters with relevant and helpful content)
· https://www.keysforkids.org/Programming/Keys-for-Kids-Daily-Devotional/Read-Listen (multi-media Christian content for children and families, including a helpful devotional app)

We look forward to a great time with your children and young people over the coming term. We will be praying for them and for you as families and will also greatly value your support and prayers as we partner together.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Every blessing,
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